
 
 

Submission to the UBC Board of Governors on the MacInnes Field Parkade 

November 22
th

, 2017 

 
Dear Board of Governors, 
 
The AMS is currently opposed to the design proposal for the MacInnes Field Parkade.  
 
We have included our submission to the Board of Governors from last September, as well as past communications 
detailing our concerns with the parkade design (see appendix). We have raised our concerns repeatedly with 
Property’s Trust and Campus and Community Planning, during and after the formal consultation. To date, no 
changes have been implemented that address the issues we raised in our last submission and previous 
communications. 
 
In our last submission, we detailed our disappointment that the consultation was not conducive to implementing 
AMS feedback. We requested to collaborate with relevant University units to resolve these issues and we were 
grateful the Board of Governors supported this notion at their last meeting. Property’s Trust has been willing to 
meet with the AMS to resolve these issues, however, they have not yet been willing to adjust the placement of the 
entrance and exit of the parkade in any form. 
 
By refusing to change the entrance and exit of the parkade, the University fails to address the issues of student and 
pedestrian safety, access to the Nest, traffic build up, and emergency vehicle access. For these reasons, the AMS 
Board of Directors voted unanimously to inform the Board of Governors that we currently oppose the design for 
the MacInnes Field Parkade and we will continue to do so until the placement of the entrance and exit is resolved. 
 
As a neighbor to the site, and supporters of parking in the proposed location, the AMS would appreciate 
collaborating with relevant University units to locate a different placement for the entrance and exit of the 
parkade. We hope the Board of Governors will continue to prioritize meaningful student consultation on all issues 
that affect students. This is, disappointingly, an example of where student consultation was treated as a 
requirement rather than a meaningful process that can impact decisions taken by the University. 
 
We are thankful for the Board of Governors in their active support and inclusion of students to ensure that we are 
heard and that our voices are acted upon. With this in mind, we must prioritize the safety of our students before 
anything else, and therefore the AMS must oppose the current design of the project. We hope the Board of 
Governors will act in the interest of student safety and in the spirit of collaboration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Alan Ehrenholz      Max Holmes 

President      Vice President Academic and University Affairs  

AMS Student Society of UBC Vancouver   AMS Student Society of UBC Vancouver  

president@ams.ubc.ca      vpacademic@ams.ubc.ca 



 
Appendix: Previous Submission to the UBC Board of Governors 

 

 

 



 
Appendix: Previous Communication of Concerns 

 

 


